THE NATIONAL BREWING LIBRARY AT OXFORD BROOKES UNIVERSITY

Report to the Institute and Guild of Brewing Grants Committee for the year August 2002 – August 2003

The formal agreement between the Institute and Guild of Brewing (IGB) and Oxford Brookes University (OBU), setting out the ownership and management of the National Brewing Library (NBL), was signed on 17th October 2002 by Prof. Graham Upton, Vice Chancellor, OBU and Mr Brian Pegnall, Chief Executive, IGB.

A generous capital grant of £9,500 plus the first annual grant of £1,500 from the IGB Grants Committee allowed the NBL to be set up in a dedicated area of the university library as part of the collections of special interest and cataloguing of the collection to commence.

The NBL was opened formally by Prof. Upton and Dr John Andrews, President of the IGB, on 10th December 2002, in the presence of senior IGB members, representatives of brewing industry trade organisations, the brewing trade press and staff and students of the University.

The NBL is available to all members of the IGB, British Beer and Pubs Association and OBU and to bona fide members of the public. The initial catalogue and access arrangements are available on line.

Since its opening the NBL has been augmented by a number of significant events –

1. A major donation of material from Carlsberg Tetley Ltd (mainly from the old Allied Breweries Library) has enhanced the collection significantly, particularly with runs of international brewing journals, patents and government publications.

2. There has been a number of smaller donations.

3. Through the good offices of Dr Katherine Smart the library now holds a set of the Journal of the American Society of Brewing Chemists and similar material may be obtained from the Master Brewers Association of the Americas.

4. As a result of OBU’s successful policy of attracting specialist collections to the university library and the growth of the NBL, the collection is being removed, already, into a new purpose built and fitted out area. 

The NBL (prior to the Carlsberg Tetley acquisition) has been assigned a nominal value of £150,000 for insurance purposes. This value will be reviewed on a more formal basis when cataloguing and relocation is complete. Currently about 95% of the collection has been catalogued.

Establishment of the NBL appears to have been well received within the brewing community, companies and individuals continue to offer donations and the library’s existence is beginning to attract the attention of international researchers. Immediate areas of development under consideration include methods of making this resource available internationally and the scope of the library in relation to the broadening interest areas of the IGB. 

A significant proportion of the NBL collection is rare and fragile. There will be a need for ongoing maintenance to preserve and keep this unique archive available for consultation. The NBL Management Committee appreciates the continuing support of the IGB Grants Committee for this work.

Dr Helen Workman, Chair of the National Brewing Library Management Committee,

Director of Learning Resources, Oxford Brookes University,

October 2003 
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